January 1954 Journal

Negotiations Hampered by Legal Eagles
L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C. – Early this month we were very glad to welcome Miss Marie Downey, of the Journal staff, and to render what assistance we could in gathering suitable material for a story on Victoria. 

To many of our members, the I.B.E.W. seems something like the Prudential Assurance Company, an impersonal institution that collects monthly premiums and pays the occasional dividend. The human aspect, the organized efforts of workmen to improve the conditions in the face of tremendous odds is something that they are not very familiar with.


There may be a good reason for this, the new technique used by both labor and management, the labor consultant.


A few years ago, the employers, tired of being outwitted by union officials, turned to the lawyers for help. They quickly dropped them not only on the score of expenses, but the confusion and complications caused by the law boys made even the hardest boiled employer rebel. A new kind of fungus then appeared the labor consultant, the expert in labor relations. A hard-boiled character this, with few inhibitions. He operates on the basis of a percentage on every penny that he saves the employer. So completely have these boys scared some unions that they hire other experts to negotiate for them. Long briefs dripping with graphs, tables, millions of dollars, and words like “losses, markets, overhead, productivity, costs,” etc. are read in an attempt to outdo the other is expected, and consequently charge the customer more money, but so far as the union member is concerned, the result is generally unsatisfactory. After all the nattering, he usually has to threaten to stop the works in a convincing fashion before the employer comes across with that dime per hour increase. Why do we have to hire these high-priced fakirs to say what any housewife can tell her neighbor over the garden fence? She knows why her husband needs a shorter work week more take-home pay, a proper annual vacation, paid statutory holidays, sick leave, and all the other things about which we haggle with employers every year. A return to the days when we elect our negotiating committees to meet the employers without the intervention of any extraneous characters who are not directly concerned with the outcome of negotiations, will do a lot to restore the faith and interest of many members in their local union.
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